Hello,

My name is Marie Gerdtz and I live in Portland. I'm writing in support of LC 52.

As a case manager for adults with developmental disabilities, I believe that this legislation is vital. People with disabilities deserve the ability to access treatment and make informed decisions about their health the same as every person.

I have some experience with the need for support providers to be allowed to assist patients with disabilities in the hospital. In my previous job as a direct support professional, I supported a man who woke up one day with a sudden, painful growth on his face. I transported him to the ER, where we spent several hours waiting and meeting briefly with triage staff. I felt that his concerns were being written off because of his difficulty explaining the pain. When we were finally able to meet with a doctor, he was admitted to the hospital and taken to emergency surgery to treat a sinus infection that had spread to his eye and brain (causing the swelling). I believe that if he had not been allowed a support person, he would not have received the advocacy he needed to get emergency treatment. Thank you for your consideration,

Marie Gerdtz Personal Agent Pronouns: she/her D: (503) 935-5236





Click here for CPI's COVID-19 updates and resources. We're in this together.

Privacy/Confidentiality Notice: This message and any attachments is intended solely for the use of the individual addressed and may contain information that is privileged, confidential and/or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure or distribution of this communication(s) is expressly prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and destroy any and all copies of the original message.